
MEETING MINUTES—MP&CAC—HELLGATE CHAPTER 

August 20, 2018 

Ice Cream Social, Greg & Anne Woods’ Home 

 

President Dave McIntosh called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  Dave thanked Greg and 

Anne for once again hosting our annual ice cream social. A variety of toppings and desserts 

were brought by members.  Club provided the ice cream.  

Minutes: Dispensed with since the last ones were from May.  

Treasurer’s Report:    Karen reported that figures would have been the same as May, so she 

will defer reporting until September.   No bills. 

Correspondence: none   

Old Business: 

Spring Tour, Hamilton:  Doug Winz reviewed events which included a visit to a garage full of 

antique cars and drives up Skalkakoh and Lee Metcalf Wildlife area.  Jeff Stevens and Dick 

Webster won trophies for their Lincoln and Cadillac. 

International Tour, Great Falls:  Doug reported on a successful tour with 107 cars and 203 

people attending this year.  Tours were to Ft. Benton and Wolf Creek.  The 2019 International 

Tour will be located in Saskatoon, Saskatchewan.   

Other Shows:  Sam Johnson reported winning three awards this summer--Hard Luck at a 

“truck” show in Hamilton, Most Creative Car at the Camp-Mak-A-Dream show in Missoula and 

Best Olds at a Father’s Day show. Sam also reported on the Bonner School Car Show and 

Dave McIntosh reviewed the Mopar Show.  

Beehive Tour:   A visit to Beehive Homes to showcase cars of 1950s on July 21 included 

Sam’s 59 Olds, Doug Ruffato’s 59 Corvette, Greg’s 59 Triumph, Mike Martin’s 50 Chevy and 

Fred’s 57 Chevy.  Greg said pictures of the event are on the website.   

Club  Website:  Perry asked about getting pictures to the website.  Greg noted that pictures 

should be emailed to him.  His email address is  gw4300@gmail.com.   Please include 

information about event, locations, names, etc. relevant to the pictures.  Doug Winz asked 

about usage of the website. Greg said he could provide this and reviewed characteristics and 

functions of the website. 

New Business: 

The Springs Tour:   Doug Winz announced a “Back to the Future” event to benefit 

Alzheimer’s at the Springs Assisted Living this coming Thursday, Aug. 23, 4:30-6:30 pm. The 

Springs would like to show some classic cars.   Members should call Doug if they can attend. 
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Riverside Assisted Living: Larry requested that 4-5 cars come to Riverside on Tuesday for a 

quick showing.  

Antique Classic Car Club Quilt:   Joan Bachman Kuklenshi, daughter of former longtime 

members Otto and Irma Bachman, has offered a car themed quilt back to the club. The 

Bachmans won the quilt in a raffle in the 1990s. The quilt was made in 1979 by some ladies in 

the Hellgate Chapter. The quilt was displayed at the meeting and an info sheet on its origin 

was distributed. Suggestions were made on what we might do with the quilt. Discussion 

continues. 

Hosting Sign Up Sheet was passed around and members were urged to sign up to help with 

hosting, set up and clean up at our meetings.  

Announcements, updates:  

Fall Tour, September 7-9, Helena: Registration and information are in the July Times and on 

the MP&CAC Website; click on “Events” and then on “Fall Tour 2018 Registration.” 

Next Meeting:   Monday, September 17, 2018, 6:30 pm. FALL POTLUCK   Hosts: Winzes 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Cathy Smyers, Secretary  


